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	The Mwanga School

Archive photos from 1999
	Teachers Meeting


	Students playing on the school grounds
	Welcoming Br. Benito




GOMA… LATEBREAKING NEWS

Marist District Council concludes 4-day emergency session, adopts plans, chooses LIFE

The Marist Brothers’ District Council in the D. R. of Congo met in emergency session from January 25th to the 29th. As mentioned in Update 2 on Goma, Brother Théoneste Kalisa of the General Council took part in these meetings at the request of Br. Sean Sammon, our Superior General.

The Council studied the situation in Goma resulting from the eruption of the Nyiragongo Volcano. Most of the city’s inhabitants have chosen to return to what is left of their homes and businesses, preferring this to the alternative of being confined to refugee camps.  

In their role as educators and apostles to youth, the Brothers on the Council immediately focused their attention on doing all they could to help the youth of Goma, particularly the 1400 students who were enrolled at the Mwanga School, a diocesan school run by the Marist Brothers. As a result of the volcanic eruption, that school and 40 others have been either severely damaged or totally destroyed. This disaster has left thousands of school children and youth wandering amidst the ruins of Goma, without any sense of hope or purpose. As a result looting and violence are spiraling out of control throughout the devastated city.

Within the limits of its own resources, the District Council has now forwarded to the General Administration a well-thought-out program to help as many youth in Goma as possible. Brothers Seán, Luis Sobrado, our Vicar General, Théoneste, and Richard Mutumwa, District Superior of the D. R. of Congo, have been in daily contact with each other by phone. 

Working with the International Bureau of Solidarity (BIS) at our Generalate in Rome, the General Administration expects that by the beginning of this coming week our Marist Administrative Units worldwide will have received a clearly defined project to help our Brothers in the D.R. of Congo, asking everyone to provide financial support in a coordinated way.  Provincials and District Superiors will decide how to approach their communities and Marist ministries, our Marist friends and co-workers, and everyone wanting to join us in this campaign. Our goal is nothing less than to provide new life and hope for the children and young people of Goma with whom we live and work as Marists.
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